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As part of its 2021 submission to the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board (WSAB), Merced Irrigation District (MEID) provided an Informational Response document, which responded to each of the recommendations made by the WSAB in the Guidance Advisory Opinion for the 2021 Wildfire Mitigation Plans of Electric Publicly Owned Utilities and Cooperatives.   

This document is intended to simplify the process of reviewing MEID’s current Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP), but does not represent a comprehensive identification of every single update to MEID’s WMP. Further, this summary is not part of or a supplement to MEID’s WMP.  Therefore, a full review MEID’s wildfire mitigation effort should be based on the actual WMP and Informational Response documents. MEID made no major changes from MEID’s prior WMP.

1. WMP Metrics and Performance

As described in section VII of MEID’s WMP, MEID measures the performance of its WMP by tracking the following metrics: (1) vegetation contacts that result in system interruptions; and (2) wires down events.  MEID made no changes to the metrics for its current WMP and remains a low wildfire risk.

2. Public Safety Power Shutoffs (PSPS)

A. POU-Initiated PSPS Protocols

Section IV.C of the 2021 Informational Response further describes that MEID equipment and territory is considered a very low risk for wildfire ignition and no PSPS plans adopted.

B. Impacts of IOU-Initiated PSPS Events

Section IV.B of the 2021 Informational Response describes the low risk and low impact of an IOU PSPS on MEID’s customers due to MEID’s low wildfire risk.

C. Customer Communication Protocols

Section IV.B of the 2021 Informational Response provides further detail of the communication protocols that MEID has in place to inform our customers in case of an emergency or notification.
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